WSSSC Meeting:
Joe’s report for SBCTC:
· Counselor survey: had 100% participation.  Looking at credentials/qualifications around mental health counseling; then will focus on ratios.  There is a lot of data so will take a bit of time to pull all the info.  Anxiety, stress, and depression are definitely the top issues students are facing and the legislature is definitely interested in ensuring that our colleges are meeting the needs of students’ mental health concerns.
· First meeting of the outreach/recruitment group recently met.
NWCC:
· Accreditation staff – Received information that colleges have to update for more than 50% of our programs online.  
ctcLink Update: 
· technical issues with accessibility…signed a 5 year agreement with a multi-factor authentication with no input from DSSC.  SBCTC committed to not implementing until the accessibility issues have been resolved.  There isn’t a timeline and concerned about accountability on this issue.  Ruby is serving on the ctcLink steering committee and Claire is serving on the WACTC Tech committee and they are going to align their messaging around concerns surrounding accessibility with ctcLink and this new software.  Yoshiko is also serving on the WACTC Equity committee and will also bring it to that committee.  Jess and Jamie will share this with Joe Holliday following this meeting.
· Veterans – MHA COVID rules has been extended to December 21, 2021.  Robert Cox will forward the notification to WSSSC.
· Zoom room lobby management ideas:  some colleges are doing a one stop virtual services room. Virtual lobbies and find some best practices.  Everett is looking at a software to help with that.


